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Advent Mid-week Services: 

 

The season of Advent is a 4-week period of time to 
wait and prepare for Emmanuel, God-with-us, the 
God whose birth we celebrate at Christmas. Here at 
MLC, we have wonderful opportunities to enjoy   
Advent through our Wednesday mid-week worship 
services. 
 

This year we will have 4 mid-week services:        
November 30, December 7. December 14, and   
December 21. The service times are: 11 a.m.,     
����������	��
��
���������������������������	��
��
famous “Souper Supper” meals at 5 p.m. in the 
Family Life Center. Both worship experiences     
include Holy Communion, and the 6:30 worship will 
use the much-loved Holden Evening Prayer. 
 

The theme of our Advent worship will be “Waiting 
for God.” In the psalms, music and silent prayer, we 
will wait and watch for God entering our time and 
place in Jesus Christ. All are welcome! Come and 
enjoy Advent time and space to “be still and know 
God” (Psalm 46:10)! 
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Praise the One Who breaks the Darkness – Evangelica l Lutheran Worship #843 1 
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praise the One who frees the pris’ners, turning blindness into sight. 

Praise the One who preached the gospel, healing ev’ry dread disease, 
calming storms and feeding thousands with the very bread of peace. 

 

I can’t believe that Thanksgiving is next week!  Between work schedules and the miles   
between here and family, for the past couple of years my husband, Michael, and I have 
stayed local.  A few of my close friends from seminary are in similar situations.  So we get 
together and have started a new tradition – Friendsgiving.  It’s full of delicious food and 
comfortable conversation. 
 

Even if your Thanksgiving looks differently than mine, my guess is you are familiar with the 
busy-ness of getting ready for the holiday season.  Sometimes in the midst of the cleaning 
and the cooking and the every-day-stuff-of-life, we can forget why we are even thankful.  
And I have much to be thankful for.  I have a fantastic spouse, an incredible family, and 
amazing friends who have become a second family.  We all have employment that we    
enjoy, a roof over our heads, and overall health and safety.  For me, that puts the chaos of 
“getting ready for the holidays” in perspective. 
 

Also, a huge reason I have to be thankful is that I get to be a co-worker with you in the 
Gospel.  As fellow disciples, you and I are in the business of talking about the One who is 
the light, the light that no darkness could overcome.  We are called to proclaim the freedom 
and grace of the One who returned sight to a man who was born blind.  We have the joy of 
telling others about the One who fed thousands and who continues to feed people with his 
own body and blood.  We get to be messengers of the One who wouldn’t let the power of 
death stop him from being with those whom he loved.  
 

At our Stewardship Celebration Lunch a few weeks ago I was given the chance to talk 
about how I see the fruit of the Spirit, specifically generosity, unfolding in this place.  I     
recalled the clean water well we sponsored in Uganda, the Refugee Resettlement Wel-
come Boxes that were assembled, and the annual Christmas Food Pantry Giving Tree.  
The Spirit’s generosity moved through you as you supported the VBS kids’ offering of farm 
animals through ELCA Good Gifts and their effort to collect items for the local food pantry 
that aren’t covered by food stamps.  And there was much, much more! 
 

Even if you’re not directly involved in everything (and no one can be!), you support all of 
these ministries through your encouragement and prayer.  This empowers the staff and 
committees to go where they feel the Spirit is calling.  I see the Spirit working through you 
and I am thankful to witness the Spirit’s presence in this place. 
 

Thankful for you, 
Pastor Kelli 
 
1 “Praise the One Who Breaks the Darkness” verse 1 (No. 843) in Evangelical Lutheran Worship: Pew Edition (Minneapolis, MN: Augsburg Fortress, 2006). 
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Pastoral Acts 
 

Funeral service for Corrine Niedenthal, November 5,  2016 
 

 
We extend our sympathies to Linda Douglass on the death of her mother.  

Prayers for Sharon Mylrea and her family, as they mourn the death of 
Sharon's mother, Arlene Steinweg.  

   
Congratulations to the following students who received their  

First Communion on November 13!  
 
 

Julia Ackley, Stella Blau, Lauren Boehnen, Preston Blanch, 
 Emily Brown, Jaydon Carmody, Courtney Davis, Arion Dommershausen, 

 Heather Drake, Cody Ellestad, Isaac Ewing, Payton Henes, Jlynn Hitchcock, 
Mattea Jaeb, Riley Kramer, Brady Krenz, Joshua Lohr, Taylor Moran,  

Luke Morrison, Anika Nelson, Mallory Paugel, Ryan Pavelec, Kylie Rossman, 
Brevid Roth, Nadia Schwedrsky, Bryce Splan, Noah Thompson, Kyla Thorson, 

 Tyler Thorson, Cole Willems  
 

 

We extend our sympathies to Ken and Jane Berg on the death of their 
daughter, Lori.   
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Please remember to find a replacement.  
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 Saturday Evening:  Jim & Susi Miller   

Assisting Minister: Sandy Chalmers   
Coffee Hour: Deb Alber, Donna Leverentz  
Lector: (5:00) Wayne Corey 
(8:00)  Sandra Latham  
(10:00) Sarah Schutt  
Communion: (8:00) Ray & Bonnie Spangler  
(10:00) (B) Betty Showers  
(W) Sarah Schutt, Pat Olson, Brenda Moen  
Ushers: (8:00) *Randy Hansen, Larry Quam, 
Barb Porter-Quam, Donna Leverentz 
(10:00) *Betty & Tom Showers, Jeff Gehrke,  
Rick Hall 

Greeters: (8:00) Tom Scharine, Brent Odell  
(10:00) Karen Larson, Sheila Wolff  
Sacristans: Leslie Birrenkott, Linda Ellestad  
Welcome Center: (8:00) Sheri Gehrke 
(9:00) Karen Larson (10:00) Sheila Wolff  
Nursery: (8:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan, Dee Weikert 
(9:15) Elisabeth Klumpyan  
(10:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan, Aeryn Olson  
Worship AV: Bruce Voight   
Door Keepers: Open: Bruce Voight   
                         Close: Brenda Moen   

Saturday Evening:  Cindy & Don Siebert  
Assisting Minister: Linda Ellestad  
Coffee Hour: Marilyn Johnson  
Lector: (5:00) Wayne Corey 
(8:00)  Susan Hagness  
(10:00) Carol Naze  
Communion: (8:00) Jacqui Landerud, Mary Grell  
(10:00) (B) Betty Showers  
(W) Carol Naze, Cheryl Brown, Chris Landerud  
Ushers: (8:00) *Joe Schwartz, Ray Spangler, 
John & Diane Wells 
(10:00) *Don & Ben Schutt, Glenn Brown,  
Dale Marsden 
Greeters: (8:00) Angela Schwartz, Ken Berg 

(10:00) Betty Showers, Sandy Hall  
Sacristans: Deb Wellman Barb Doran  
Welcome Center: (8:00) Bonnie Spangler 
(9:00) Carolyn Gehrke (10:00) Annette Kolek  
Nursery: (8:00) Elisabeth and Matt Klumpyan 
(9:15) Elisabeth Klumpyan  
(10:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan, Kaitryn Olson  
Worship AV: Larry Quam  
Door Keepers: Open: Larry Quam  
                         Close: Dale Marsden  
 
 

Saturday Evening:  Linda Schroeder  
Assisting Minister: Sandy Chalmers  
Coffee Hour: Marlene Richard,  
Marilyn Vandeberg  
Lector: (5:00) Wayne Corey 
(8:00)  Marilyn Vandeberg  
(10:00) Marilyn Vandeberg  
Communion: (8:00) Ray & Bonnie Spangler  
(10:00) (B) Brenda Moen  
(W) Betty Showers, Alex Kvalheim  
Ushers: (8:00) *Jim Ellestad, Randy Hansen,  
Ernie Thieding, Dick Southern 
(10:00) *Scott Potts, Todd Peterson,  

Deb & Bill Alber 
Greeters: (8:00) Ray & Bonnie Spangler 
(10:00) Steve & Susan Schoch  
Sacristans: Sandra Latham, Kathy Buechel 
Welcome Center: (8:00) Diane Wells 
(9:00) Sylvia Krepski (10:00) Susan Schoch  
Nursery: (8:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan, 
Liam Morrison (9:15) Elisabeth Klumpyan  
(10:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan, Ben Schutt  
Worship AV: Mike Catterall   
Door Keepers: Open: Mike Catterall  
                         Close: Barb Doran  
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Growing Disciples - Growing Faith~ 
 

Autumn Prayer - God of warmth and light, as the days get chilly and 
the sunshine doesn't last as long, continue to stay with us on our 
journey of faith.  Stay near to us when our noses get red from the 
cold and when the leaves crunch under our playing feet.  Please be 
with those who do not have warm enough clothing and bless those 
who offer help.  In Jesus' name we pray, Amen.  

Bring your coffee and treats to Room 113  
Sunday Mornings – 9:15    
 

Nov. 20 – the last chapters of the book of Romans tell 
us that Jesus Christ is The Good News that makes 
unity possible for all believers, despite any differences. 

In Advent, Music & Scripture, together, prepare us for the coming of our Savior:  
 

Nov. 27 - John the Baptist prepares the way for Jesus.   
 

Dec. 4 – Spirituals give us a voice in our longing to see Christ again. 
 

Dec. 11 – ELW hymns prepare us for the 2nd Coming. 
 

Dec. 18 - Beautiful music, such as the Magnificat, touches our hearts in Advent.  
 

Faith Formation meets in Room 113 on the lower level (at the base of the stairs) 
from 9:15 to 9:50. 

Attention Parents! (a discussion based class)  
Sundays @  9:15 -10. Come to room 210 for conversations about faith and par-
enting.  Discussion centers on the book:  
“The Love Dare for Parents”. 
 

Do you have questions about Face Time? Ask Aaron and Amanda Geisinger at 
amanda.speechpath@gmail.com 
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A big thank you to those people who have generously contributed some books from 
their personal libraries to our church library! 
 

We can't always use everything you have donated. If we find that a book or video 
does not fit within our selection criteria, we donate it to the McFarland Public Library 
for their used books sales. 
 

Here is a list of our parameters for the McFarland Church Library: 
 

1. To emphasize Christian spiritual, moral and devotional growth and development. 
2. To strengthen the educational programs of McFarland Lutheran Church. 
3. To aid in the study of the Bible. 
4. To help people build healthy and successful relationships.  
5. To help people further their understanding of others' needs. 
6. To help children and youth in development of their faith and personal relationships. 
7. To inform the church body of social issues and the Christian's role in those issues. 
 

These items were recently dropped off in the library and were added to our collection: 
 

God's Little Devotional Book  
The Time Chart of Biblical History 
Craft Crabs and Other Inspired Adventures DVD 
90 Minutes in Heaven by Don Piper 
In Memoriam by Henri J.M. Nouwen 
Praying Our Goodbyes by Joyce Rupp 
Where Is God When It Hurts? A Comforting, Healing Guide For Coping With Hard 
Times by Philip Yancey 
Heaven Better By Far: Answers to Questions About the Believers Final Hopeby J. 
Oswald Sanders 
Stirring Scenes from the Life of Luther by Gerhard E. Lenski (an interesting title pub-
lished in 1935 for kids) 
The Story: The Bible as One Continuing Story of God and His People 
Reformation Roots (containing 3 DVD's and 1 CD) 
�

��������	��
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Please note:  call the church 
office to add or remove 
someone from the prayer list.  
838-3184. 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
Chloe Stoddard* (friend of Bonnie Spangler) 

Joette Studt* (Friend of Jean Pierce) 

Gary Heiman* (relative of Jody and Jeff Hitchcock) 

Carol Butteris* (friend of Norma Kohl) 
Paul Vollmer 
Donna Leverentz 
Tom Ellefson* (Friend of Kathy Kirby)  

Andrea Denman* (friend of Lisa Deegan) 
JoAnn Dunham* (aunt of Susan Heckel) 

Mary Seiler* (friend of Randy Hansen) 

Betty Josheff 
David Lund 
Ron O’Keefe* (Friend of Kohl’s) 

Bud Borchert* (Betty Showers’ dad) 

LaVon Paulson* (Don Berryman’s sister) 
Don Barnes* (father of Lori Shackett) 

Mae Dyer* (Bonnie Watson’s sister) 

Keli Gilbertson (Daughter of Sharron Holtz)  
Carol Freidheim* (Sister of Diane Voiss)  

George Oakey* (Brother in-law of Diane Voiss)  
Virginia Quam 
Wayne Burmeister* (Former MLC Member) 

The Breidel Family* 
Nancy Riedel (*Vicky Beyler’s Aunt)  
Sharon Stake* (friend of Bonnie & Ray Spangler) 
Gladys Severtson* (Aunt of Marla Grover) 

Curt Steindorf* (famiy of Lisa Paley) 
Debra Walsvick  
Jack Thomas 
Connie Peterson and children Corbet, Carissa 
and Paula* (Diane Wells' aunt and cousins)  
Florence Allen  
Hondo Schmitt & Daughter Zoe * (friends of  
Myron Sherry) 
Pat Swenson* (Chuck Swenson’s Mother)  
Barb Klug* (Co-worker of Jane Blank)  

Linda Othrow 
Ariel Pritchard*  
Tura Hoel Graber 
Kelson Peterson-Bystol* (grandson of Alan & Sharon  
Peterson and great grandson of Sylvester Peterson) 
Rick Shoby* 
Valerie, Nicole & Wyatt* (Arn & Carrol Vollmer’s family) 
Brian Franklin* (son of Sandy Franklin) 

George, Stacey & Carol Newton*  
Jordan Wendt 
Chantel Rose Lynch* (Granddaughter of Marla Grover) 

Terry Witt* (Sharon Peterson’s sister) 
Margaret Stolen  
Mandy & Logan* (Cleo Eliason’s grand-niece & nephew) 
Sandy Brunker* (Kathy Westby & Eileen Richter’s  
sister-in-law) 
Kari Behnke* (friend of Kim Henes) 
Pastor Margo Peterson* (Bonnie Dirks’ daughter) 

Dave Brown* (Susi Miller’s brother-in-law) 

Ron Walsvick 
Anna Mischnick* (Child of CLM family)  
Michael & Renee Gray* 
Harry Papcke 
Bethany Austin 
Karen Landerud 

Roberta Thieding* (Sister-in-law of Ernie Thieding) 

Edwin Jacob* (Jeanne Jacob’s husband)  

Steve Olson 
Mildred Kelley 
Carol Stoeckmann  
Willard Lund  
Eileen Richter 
Midge Larson 
*Denotes non-member 
 
 

Please remember in your prayers these members of th e military, who are 
connected to our congregation.  Alex Rodeck, Curtis Berryman, Peter Cox, 
Jack Williams, Brent Langman, Jesse Nawrocki, Kristin Sims, Ben Bowen,  
David Lofgren, Kevin Orloff, Andrew Berryman, Ritchie King, Jon M. DeBusk,  
Aaron Jacobs, Paul Siebert, Justin Johnson, Brent Bartels   

 

 

�������������	
 �	���!�"�#�!$����������������	
 �	���!�"�#�!$����������������	
 �	���!�"�#�!$����������������	
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Thursday, November 17 
 5:00 Shared Table  
 6:15 Pack 53 Meeting 
  

Friday, November 18 
 

Saturday, November 19 
 7:30 Women’s Breakfast 
 9:00 Hunting for God 
 5:00 Worship 
  

Sunday, November 20 
�8:00 &10:00 Worship 
 9:00 Face Time, Sunday School,  
 Confirmation 
 9:15 Adult Education: Romans 
10:00 Blessing of Giving Quilts 
11:00 Youth Group 
 

Monday, November 21 
 7:00 Boy Scouts   
 �

Tuesday, November 22 
 8:00 “Piece” Corp 
   

Wednesday, November 23 
 NO High School Breakfast 
 8:00 CLM Pre-K Feast Day 
 9:30 Staff Meeting  
 NO Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 NO Confirmation Event 
 7:30 Bethel Series 
 NO Choir Rehearsal 
 

Thursday, November 24 
�������	
	������
��������	������
����������������
  

Friday, November 25 
 �������	
	������	���
��������	����
������������������
  

Saturday, November 26 
 5:00 Worship 
   

Sunday, November 27 
 8:00 & 10:00 Worship 
 NO Facetime  
 NO Sunday School,  
 NO Confirmation 
 9:15 Adult Ed.: Music/Scripture Advent 
 NO Youth Group 
 

Monday, November 28 
 7:00 Boy Scouts 
 

Tuesday, November 29 
 8:00 “Piece” Corp 
  

  Wednesday, November 30 
  7:00 High School Breakfast  
  9:30 Staff Meeting 
11:00 Advent Worship followed by Lunch 
  5:00 Confirmation Event 
  5:00 “Souper” Supper 
  6:15 Bell Choir Rehearsal 
  6:30 Advent Worship 
  7:30 Bethel Bible Series 
  7:30 Choir Rehearsal 
 

 Thursday, December 1 
  5:00 Shared Table  
  6:45 Men’s Basketball 
 
 
                           
 
 
 

November 17th through December 1st 2016 
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Advent is a time of anticipation, as we look forward to the celebration 
of our Savior’s birth. The Decorative Arts Team will, once again, 
beautify the worship space with poinsettias for the Christmas       
season. If you would like to contribute towards the purchase of these 
seasonal flowers, envelopes can be found at the Welcome Desk in 
the Gathering Space. Checks may be made out to McFarland       
Lutheran with “Poinsettia” in the memo line. Turn the envelope in at 
the office, or place in the offering plate during a worship service. 
Thank you for your generous assistance! 

McFarland Community Food Pantry Giving Tree 
 

Each year Christmas gifts are provided for families that are served by the McFarland 
Food Pantry. Our church again will provide some of the gifts needed. The tags will 
detail a household gift or a gift suggestion. 
 

You can find the tags on the Health and Social Wellness bulletin board. Please take 
a tag and put your name, phone number, and tag number on the signup sheet on the 
table in front of the bulletin board.  
 

When returning the gift, please have them 
wrapped and attach the tag to the top of the gift.  
You can place them on the table in front of the 
bulletin board or in a box beneath the table. 
When you return the gift, please put a check 
mark by your name on the signup sheet. 
 

We are planning on having tags available the week of Thanksgiving . The gifts 
need to be returned to the church no later than Sunday, December 11.  
 

Thank you for helping make someone’s Christmas more joyful!   

Christmas in the Village at MLC 
 

MLC will once again participate in McFarland’s “Christmas in the  
Village” on Saturday, Dec. 5, 4-5 p.m. We will have an open house in 
the Gathering Space with treats of the season. It’s a great way to invite 
family and friends to see our church! Thank you to Suzi Miller, for  
organizing this year’s open house! 
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 It’s hard to believe its November with the weather we’ve been having!  It’s 

been so nice to be able to have the children outside so much the last couple of 

weeks.  They’ve been having fun raking the leaves, jumping in the leaves and 

throwing the leaves.  I’m sure many of the children have come with leaves in the 

shirts, shoes and coats….I know I have!  As much as we’ve been enjoying the nice 

fall weather the children are also getting excited for the snow to start falling too!   
 

November is a busy month for the 4k and preschool teachers.  The staff takes time 

to meet with families to let them know how their little one is learning, growing and 

having fun at school!  The staff takes extra time out of their day to work on confer-

ences and spend time with the families.  They staff enjoys this just as much as the 

families do!  The Rainbow staff also takes extra time to write observations about the 

children they have in wrap in around care.  We believe good communication is the 

best thing to have with families about their children in our care!  We all want the 

best for them!  (A special thanks to Ken Brost and Dick Kohl for helping setting up 

extra tables during those weeks 

busy weeks.  We appreciate you!)   

 
Sara Phelan 
Administrator  
 

� � ��
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At this year’s stewardship lunch, we asked members of our congregation to write 
ways that they experience and witness the fruits of the spirit here at MLC.  
These are some of the answers we received:  
 

Love:  The community meal and Food Pantry 
 Baby blankets and prayer shawls  
 Being so warmly welcomed as newcomers 
 

Joy:     The Bethel Bible Series and a Biblically literate congregation 
 CLM children singing at church  
 Worship music & In the faces of all the children at their special worship time. 
 

Generosity: Support for benevolences  
         Support for Lutheran Campus Ministry  
         Adult Sunday School  
 

Kindness:   The prayer shawls when we needed a helping hand 
         Helpers to assist cleaning our house when I was feeling sick 
         Prayer Chain– a great extension of this congregation’s kindness to one 
         another 
 

Self-control:  Is demonstrated and shown at MLC through tolerance and acceptance 
   

Gentleness: Sewing, Knitting, Music, Scouting, LWR (Lutheran World Relief)  
 

Faithfulness:  Volunteers to help!  
             Finding support and love thru women’s Bible breakfast 
  Through this amazing place!  

��������	�
���
�����
���
�����

Invitation to Share Generously 
We, the Stewardship Committee, invite you to “Generously Share the Fruit of the 
Spirit” by making a pledge to our operating budget for 2017. A letter and pledge form 
has been mailed to every member’s home. Extra pledge forms are available in the 
Gathering Space. 
 

We see the rich abundance of the fruit of the Spirit in our life together at MLC! Please 
read Galatians 5:22-23, and reflect on where the Spirit is bearing fruit in your life and 
in the life of MLC. Your pledge is a response to the Holy Spirit active and living in you! 
Thank you for your generosity and faithfulness! 
 

Please bring your pledge to worship on Dec. 3 or 4, and we will dedicate them for 
God’s use and glory. Please contact any one of us if you have questions. Thank you, 
God, for the fruit of all creation! 
 

Your Stewardship Committee (Joe D’Amato, Callie Maursetter, Renee Rodeck, Sarah 
Schutt, and Pastor Tim) 
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Name Your Favorite Hymn or Contemporary Song! 
             As part of our congregation’s 150th anniversary celebration in 2017, 
the anniversary task force is inviting every member to share your favorite 
hymns and/or contemporary songs. We will collate the list, and come up with 
McFarland Lutheran Church’s “Greatest Hits of Faith”! Your favorite hymns 
and songs will be highlighted throughout the anniversary year of 2017, and 
also included in special hymn sing worship services this summer. 
      We put space for 3 favorites, but you can provide as many as you like. If 
you have any questions, please see Pastor Tim or Chris Malueg, our director 
of music. 
 
Our anniversary theme is:  

 

“Renewed in Christ to Serve: 150 Years of God’s Grace in Action” 
 
Favorite Hymns:  
 
1.  
2.  
3.  
 
Favorite Contemporary Songs:                                                
1.      
2.      
3.  
     
Name: (optional___________________________________________________   
          
This form can be dropped off in the office, or in the box marked “Favorite Songs” in the 
Great Hallway. Or Mailed to the church: 5529 Marsh Road, McFarland 53558 

Thanks for your participation! 
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Articles for the December 1st Newsletter are due in the office by: 
Thursday November 24th.  Send to: snerothin@mcfarlandlutheran.org  

Or: office@mcfarlandlutheran.org  

Prayer Shawl Workshop is the first Monday of each month at 6:30 pm. 
 in the gathering space. The next date is December 5th. 

Contact Norma Kohl with any questions: 838-3977 

The Campus Ministry Oversight Team thanks McFarland Lutheran for your participa-
tion in Campus Ministry Sunday this month. Your support makes a tangible differ-
ence in the lives of students at UW Madison, UW Platteville   and UW Whitewater. 
Thank you for partnering with us!  

New offering envelopes are here!  
 

Find yours in alphabetical order on tables in the Great Hall.  

December‘s Skaalen Village Book club  
selection is  “All the Light We Cannot See” 
By Anthony Doerr.  
 
Join us at 10:30 in the Skaalen Club house.  
All are welcome!  
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Christmas Bake Sale December 11th 
 
Mark your calendars  and don’t miss the annual bake sale Sunday, December 11th 
7:30 – 11:00am. Featuring the Elizabeth Circle’s sell-out Rømmegrøt, lefse, made by 
our Confirmation students, and a variety of new and traditional Christmas favorite 
cookies.  
 

Calling all bakers!!!  Please consider donating your favorite cookies to provide a 
broad assortment of treats for the bake sale. Donations should be pre-plated 6 cook-
ies or bars per plate and delivered to the church at 7am Dec 11th. Alternatively, our 
lefse-making Confirmation volunteers can plate-package your donations delivered to 
the church kitchen by 8:30am Saturday Dec 3 (bring in one container and we will di-
vide, plate and freeze).  
 

All proceeds are donated to the McFarland Food Pantry, Freda Bagonza’s university 
costs, and the Refugee Resettlement Mattress Fund. Contact Jane Blank, Janine 
O’Rourke, Janet Knutson or Carolyn Gehrke with questions. 

         Sunday School Christmas Program! 
  

Yes, it’s that time already!   
Rehearsal is Saturday, December 17 from 10:00am – N oon.   Adults are invited 
to join us as we practice. 
 

The Big Performance is Sunday December 18 at 3:00pm .  A time of treats and 
celebration follows the program.  Families are welcome to bring a treat to share.  
   

Any questions, please contact Brenda Moen at 873-1634 or dbjkm@tds.net, or 
Karen Emerson at 513-6240. 
  

Join us as we celebrate the story of Jesus’ birth! 
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McFarland Lutheran Church Council  
Tuesday October 25, 2016  
7:00 p.m.  
Agenda  
 

Call to Order  
 Called to order at 7:05 by Joe Schwartz 
 Members Present: Pastor Tim, Pastor Kelli, Joe Schwartz (Pres.), Carol Munch 
(V.P.), Tiffany Kvalheim (Sec.), John Berg, Randy Hansel, Norma Kohl, Dave Nelson, 
Brent Odell, Steve Schoch, Lee Thorson, Diane Wells,  

Members excused: Sharon Mylrea  
 
2. Devotion/Bible Study—Gospel of Luke, chapter 18 ( Pastor Kelli)  
 Focus was on the story of the little children and God and the rich man and the
 kingdom of God.  
 
3. Agenda review and changes  
 A few changes requested by Norma 
 
4. Treasurer/Finance Committee report (Brent Odell)  
Mortgage: 

 Mortgage balance is $1,463,530 (reduced $5,000 from Aug.) 
 Additional building fund money for Aug, was $2,490 which went to reduce prin-
cipal. An additional $9,787 was received for the first two months of the fiscal year 
for the building fund 

 
Cash Balance and Church Giving: 

 Checking account balance is $1672 
 Total Savings balance is $467,921 
 Envelope Offering for Sept. was $40,000 

 
Income and Expenses: 
 Year To Date (YTD) actual total income is 249,787. YTD actual expense have 
been $276,162. Expenses exceeded income by $26,375. However, expenses are 
slightly lower that our estimated (budgeted) income. 

 
All committees and programs are operating consistent with budgeted amount 
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Pastors’ reports  
 
Pastor Tim:  
New member class: 29 new members joined on Oct. 23, 2016. New member bios are 
in the halls, please introduce yourself to them, welcome them, and help them get in-
volved. 
 
Sunday Oct. 30 is Reformation Sunday and also Confirmation Sunday. We have 20 
freshman choosing to be confirmed. Chris Landerud heads this up, we are blessed to 
have him! Thank you Chris! 
 
Nov. 6th at 11:15 will be the Stewardship Committee Celebration Lunch in the Family 
Life Center. Theme is “Generously Sharing Fruit of The Spirit.” 
 
Pledge forms will go out in Nov. Dedication of pledges is Dec 3rd and 4th 
 
150 Anniversary update: Renewed in Christ to Serve. Jan. 8th 2017 is the kick-off. 
We have started gathering favorite hymns and songs for the celebration. 
Paul Oman is a former pastor, and now artist, who shares his gift through painting an 
art piece during worship. His ministry is called “Drawn to the Word,” and he will be 
with us for a special worship service at 9 a.m. on Sunday, May 7, 2017.  The focus 
will be Paul creating a painting for us to keep in honor of our anniversary. 
 
Pastor Kelli:  
1st Communion for 4th and 5th graders  
Class: Sat. November 5th or 12th at 9:30 
Receive communion on Sunday, November 13th at 10:00 am service 
30 plus children will participate 
 
Ten 3rd graders received their bibles last weekend. 
 
10th annual pumpkin fest went very well. 150 hot dogs eaten. Approx. 200 people in 
attendance. Thank you to everyone that made this such a successful event. Special 
shout out to Dave Nelson for running the bounce house! 
 
Sunday School Christmas Program 
Rehearsal is Sat. Dec. 17th 10:00am-noon 
Program will be Sun. Dec. 18th at 3:00 pm 
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6. Basement Leak Repair Proposal/Timing  
Leak on north wall has been analyzed by many and we have used contractors and 
water-proofing experts to help figure out how to repair the issue.  
 
Exterior : Findorff will apply addition waterproofing materials and tried to relieve pres-
sure on exterior wall. Membrane or insulation board will be added. Backfill will be 
used to better ensure drainage in this area 
 
Interior :Badger Basement will install drainage tiling system which directs any water 
to a drain. The work will be about a foot off the ground and will be tied to the new 
sump pump. They are giving a life-time warranty. Buss Constriction will come in to 
repair.  
 
$4500 is estimated for interior and exterior work. Length of time to repair is less than 
2 weeks, probably closer to 1 week. 
 
Motion to approve made by Steve Schoch seconded by Dave Nelson and Noma Kohl 
 
7. CLM Committee Update:  Open House on November 15th at 6pm for council and 
personnel committee. We will meet upstairs in the conference room. We will tour the 
rooms and see what great work this ministry does. Treats at the end.  
 
Personnel Committee:  We have been studying the FLSA regulations and how those 
changes, on Dec 1st, will affect our employees. These changes relate to the non-
exempt or exempt status of staff. The Personnel Committee recommended these 
changes to the MLC Employee Handbook: 
1. 6.3 Overtime: overtime must be pre-authorized in writing by the immediate super-
visor. 
2. 8.2 Time reporting: Exempt employees are not required to clock in and out to rec-
ord their daily hours, though they may be at supervisor's request, be required to rec-
ord hours worked. Exempt employees are required to turn in an approved time-off 
form at the end of each pay period that records vacation days, sick days, and other 
time off that was taken during that pay period. 
3.   8.3 Breaks Rest breaks: nonexempt employees are entitled to one 15 minute paid 
break for each 4 hour block worked each day. 
 

Motion made Lee Thorson and seconded by Norma Kohl full approval by council 
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McFarland Lutheran Church  -  608-838-3184   
Child Life Ministries - 838-4425    Office Hours: M - F 8:00-4:30  

Pastor Tim Dean 280-1777  ~    Pastor Kelli Schmit �563-260-9753 
 Email - office@mcfarlandlutheran.org  -    Website - mcfarlandlutheran.org 

 

 

8. Other Committee Updates  
 
Property Committee :  
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ting toys and other things down the drain that shouldn’t be. This needs to happen be-
fore we can get new trap. Ken Brost said there is no rush on getting a new kitchen 
floor. Joe will get letter sent out. 
 
Joe will send out the new facilities usage manual to council for us to review and com-
ment on then we will discuss Nov 15th. Any changes should be sent to Joe by the 
8th of November. 
 
Financial Committee : there was no statement of duties or responsibilities for this 
committee so Brent Odell created one! Joe will forward to us and we will discuss  
November 15th. 
 
9. Adjourn and Closing Prayer  
Motion to adjourn by John Berg and seconded by Randy Hansen approved by all at 
8:30. Pastor Tim led closing prayer. 
 
NEXT MEETING: Tuesday, November 15th, (Week earlier  due to Thanksgiving)   
 6:00 PM CLM OPEN HOUSE 7:00 PM COUNCIL MEETING          

 2016-2017 Council Members 
John Berg, Randall Hansen, Norma Kohl 

Tiffany Kvalheim (Secretary), Sharon Mylrea, Carol Munch (Vice President),  
Dave Nelson, Brent Odell (Treasurer), Steve Schoch            

Joe Schwartz (President), Lee Thorson, Diane Wells�  
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